
Commodore
Jeff Hamilton

As we look forward to the warmer 
weather and boating season, we can’t 
forget about the fun events that we 
had during the fall & winter months. I 
greatly appreciate Commodore David 
Luttenberger for putting together the 
Speaker Series. They were all very 
interesting topics and hopefully you 
were able to enjoy one. If you were 
unable to attend, plan to attend one 
next year when they will start again.  
Rear Commodore Bill Collinson has 
been busy with getting the pool ready 
for the opening on Memorial Day 
weekend. We had the pool painted this 
spring. We all are looking forward to 
the pool being open. Thank you, Bill, 
for coordinating the Spring Work Day 
which was held on April 23rd. As usual, 
the many hands helped make the 
work easier. I greatly appreciate all the 
members and staff who participated 
in helping our Club get ready for the 
summer season.  

If you missed the Commodore’s Ball, 
you missed one spectacular evening. 
To say the least, as Commodore, I was 
overly impressed and amazed. Vice 
Commodore, Mike Bruckelmeyer and 
his committee put on one fantastic 
event. The food was amazing, the staff 
was wonderful, and the entertainment 
was great. It was a great way to honor 
all Commodores and their service to 
BLYC.  
This month is going to be packed 
full of events at BLYC.  We will start 
on May 5th with our Cinco de Mayo 
party and May 6th is a special day 
for celebration at our Club. Did you 
know that our Clubhouse building 
will be 110 years old on May 6th? We 
are going to have a celebration from 
1:00 pm to 3:00 pm. We will have a 
proclamation from the State of Ohio, 
and we will have special guests as 
well. Please come to the Club and 
celebrate this momentous occasion 
for our building. You might as well 
stay afterwards for the 149th run of the 
Kentucky Derby. The Derby is always 
one of my favorite events to watch 
since I am a native Kentuckian.  It will 
be a day to get all dressed up and have 
fun watching the run for the roses. I 
would love to see some creative hats! 
There will be plenty of fun events to 
attend this month. Please check the 
calendar in the log or on the BLYC 
website. 
We have a busy summer planned 
for our members — Memorial Day 
weekend with the Seafood Boil 
Fundraiser for Junior Sailing, I-LYA 

Cinco de Mayo Party
Friday, May 5
Cat & Howard

Fleet Launch Day
Saturday, May 6

Kentucky Derby Party
Saturday, May 6

Karrie & Rich

Sailboat Racing
Mother's Day Series - Sundays, May 7 & 14

Spring Series - Sundays, May 21-June 25
1:00 pm Start

Supper Club
Friday, May 12

David Spires & Bim Strawser
Commdore Bob Dye Memorial

Poker Run
Saturday, May 13

Dine & Dance
Saturday, May 13

Erin Nicole & Chili Factor

Mother's Day Brunch
Sunday, May 14
David Hogrefe

Pray for Wind Party
Friday, May 21

"Racer's Row" Open House
Saturday, May 22

Dine & Dance
Saturday, May 22
Stella in the Can

Pool Opens
Friday, May 26

Supper Club
Friday, May 26

Paul Clark Party Band
Memorial Day Weekend

May 26-29
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Junior Regatta, Junior Sailing Camps, Weekly Sailing 
Races, Cardboard Boat Races, July 4th Weekend & 
Fireworks on the 3rd, Junior Bay week at Put-in-Bay, and 
much more. Follow the latest news at www.buckeyelakeyc.
com.  
With the busy season approaching, I cannot stress the 
importance of making reservations. It is so easy to do. 
You can simply visit the website and make a reservation, 
or you can call the Club and our staff can make the 
reservation for you. Making a reservation helps our staff 
to plan accordingly to ensure timely service.  
We are moving forward with our front basin project. 
The new concrete should be poured very soon if not 
already and the expansion of the island should be 
started to be filled in as well. We are anticipating that 
the new band stage will be placed over the next couple 
of months. Without the support of our members, we 
would not be able to get this project completed.  I greatly 
appreciate your patience and understanding during this 
construction. Once it is completed, you will be amazed at 
the outcome. We will continue to give you updates.  
I would like to thank all of our members for being a part 
of BLYC! We appreciate you! 

Cheers!
Commodore Jeff Hamilton

Commodore		 Continued from p. 1 Bar & Kitchen
- Vice Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

Thank you to everyone who attended the 2023 Commodores 
Ball.  It was a wonderful evening where we celebrated our 
Past Commodores and honored our current Commodore, 
Jeff Hamilton.  Thank you to everyone who made this a very 
special event.
Do you know anyone looking for a summer job? As you 
know, Buckeye Lake Yacht Club is a great place to be and 
a fun place to work. If you know someone who would be 
interested, please see our Club Manager Rodney Probst or 
Front of House Manager, Ish Howe, for details or visit the 
website to apply. 
The summer menu will be introduced this month. Rodney 
and our wonderful kitchen staff are ready to prepare 
delicious meals to help you enjoy the upcoming summer 
months.  
We should be able to begin using our front patio within 
the next few weeks so again and I cannot stress enough the 
importance of making reservations for dining at the Club.  
We all know that the summer season is the busiest on the 
lake and at the Club.  With all the activity and interest in the 
Club, we must sometimes limit the number of people we can 
serve at a given event in order to provide the best service 
possible.  Please actively review the upcoming events in the 
Log and website, plan your activities and make reservations.  
It’s easy, either just go online or call the Club to make your 
reservations.  If you make a reservation and cannot keep it, 
please contact our office by 2:00 pm on the day of to cancel.  
This courtesy will allow members on a waiting list to attend 
the event or dinner.  The $25 per person charge is in effect 
for any reservations not cancelled.  
Until next time,
Enjoy!

Mike Bruckelmeyer
Bar & Kitchen

Lorem ipsum

Friday, May 26Friday, May 26thth

Pool Opens for the Season
11:00 am

Paul Clark Party Band
7:00 - 10:00

SundaySunday, May 28, May 28thth

Grand Opening Pool Party
RoxyJanes - 1:00-5:00

Seafood Boil Fundraiser
6:00 pm

Monday, May 29Monday, May 29thth

Fleet Blessing - 10:30 am

Long Distance Race - 11:00 am

Pool Party
DJ Doo Rag - 1:00-5:00

TRAVELERS SERIES TRAVELERS SERIES 
JUNIOR REGATTAJUNIOR REGATTA

SaturdaySaturday, June 4, June 4

VOLUNVOLUNTEERS TEERS 
NEEDEDNEEDED

ContactContact Governor Stephanie Dolan Governor Stephanie Dolan
for more informationfor more information



House & Grounds
- Rear Commodore Bill Collinson

Spring has come early and the weather has been summer 
like.   Work continues on the front patio and basin.  All 
the concrete that existed has been crushed and used as fill 
behind the new seawall.  Trenching has been completed 
to install conduit for electric and water.  Grading is taking 
place to afford the proper drainage on the island.  By the 
time you read this article, the backfilling behind the seawall 
should be almost completed and the pavers that will make 
up the compass rose should be on site.  We continue to make 
progress in the hopes that the front patio may be available 
for use by the Memorial Day Weekend.
I am pleased to announce the renovations in the dining 
room have been completed and it is open for business.
As of this writing we have started preparing the pool for the 
summer season.  This year the pool will receive a new coat of  
paint and with the weather being what it is, we have made 
use of the extra time to make sure it is open for business by 
Memorial Day Weekend. There will also be installed a new 
awning over the pool bar.  And as usual the large umbrella 
will be up and operating by the Memorial Day Weekend.   
You may have noticed we have been adding gravel to the 
parking lot area and by the time you read this article, that 
project should have been completed. 
At the time of this writing we are 10 days out from our 
Spring Clean Up day on April 23. This is a day when 
members volunteer to help get the pool furniture out and 
assist in the general cleaning of the club for the summer 
season.   
Just a reminder, on May 6 we will be celebrating the 110th 

anniversary of our club house with a proclamation from the 
state of Ohio acknowledging that milestone.   
Here is looking forward to a fun-filled and active season at 
the club. 

Bill Collingson
House & Grounds

Communications
- Governor Dean Pickett

Happy Mother’s Day and Memorial Day fellow BLYC 
members. Isn’t Ohio weather just crazy? As I sit in my office 
writing the article for May, it is back to high winds and 
winter weather. Just last week it was almost 80 and sunny. 
During today’s crazy wind and weather, I did notice some 
people getting their boats delivered. I think we need to give 
the marinas and delivery people around the lake a very big 
THANK YOU!
In May, we have some exciting events taking place. The first 
event is the sailing warm-up series during the beginning of 
May. As Rear Commodore Collinson mentioned, the second 
event, BLYC building is turning 110 years old. As everyone 
knows, it takes an army to keep the building looking as great 
as it does.  
As I mentioned last month, the BLYC Annual Cardboard Boat 
Race is on July 8th. Over the next few months, you will start to 
see more information coming out. Like last year, this will be 
an exciting event. Whether you build a boat or just come out 
an cheer on your favorite participant, you will have fun !! 

Please continue to support the BLYC  
Dean Pickett

Communications

CELEBRATE OURCELEBRATE OUR
((110-YEAR OLD110-YEAR OLD))

NEWNEW
CLUBHOUSECLUBHOUSE
SATURDAY, MAY 6

1:00 PM



membership
- Governor Mike Perez

Bring on Boating Season!  
Now that the annual dues season is over, it’s time to start 
opening membership up to people on the waiting list.  This 
past board meeting, we reviewed completed applications for 
22 people on the waiting list.  Their applications are posted 
in the bar area for your review and the board will vote on 
their membership at our next meeting, May 11.  If you know 
of someone who has submitted an online application, but 
hasn’t gotten all of their sponsorship information submitted, 
please encourage them to do so ASAP.  We also welcome 
two new members to BLYC this month...

WELCOME ABOARD! 
Brad McCunn
Kaitlyn Gabor

Now that we are starting to move into the busier season 
at the club, it is important that we reiterate our policy on 
guests.  Per the by-laws it says, “… but no person residing 
within a radius of fifty miles from the Club Premises, and 
who is eligible to membership in the Club, shall be a guest on 
said premises more than three times in any one year. Such 
an occasional guest of a Member must be accompanied on 
the Club Premises by his or her host Member.”  Since we are 
technically on the honor system, it is important that all of us 
abide by this rule in order to be respectful of other members.  
Remember, it’s three times no matter which member they 
accompany to the club. 

See You at the Club!
Mike Perez

Membership

Junior Training
- Governor Stephanie Dolan

Hello May!! 
Sailing season is about to be in full swing!  A reminder 
for those who are registered for sailing camps, dates are as 
follows:

June 5- 9 Beginner
June 12-16 Beginner

June 19-23 Intermediate
June 26-30 Advanced

Mark your calendars for the Junior Training Seafood Boil 
Fundraiser on Sunday, May 28th. This great event helps raise 
money for the Junior Training program and is also a fun 
chance for great food and a great time spent with fellow 
members. 
We are excited to be hosting the first I-LYA Junior Traveler 
Series Regatta of the season on Saturday June 3rd.  We will 
need many volunteers to help make this day a success!  A 
sign up sheet for volunteers is available on the BLYC website.   
I-LYA Junior Bay Week at Put-in-Bay is July 16-20, 2023 
this year. Our club always has an awesome turnout on the 
island from our members to support our Junior Sailing Race 
Team. Be sure to make your reservations on the island now 
if you haven’t already done so and also be on the look out for 
volunteer sign up.   
On a non- junior sailing note…. I’m thrilled to also 
announce the Yoga will be back at the club this summer! 
Please keep an eye on the yacht club Facebook page, website, 
and weekly e-News for upcoming dates and details.  
It’s been a long winter and it’s finally time to get the sailboats 
out!  

Cheers to a wonderful season! 
Stephanie Dolan

Junior Training

Monday, May 29 — 10:30 am
This Memorial Day, please join us for BLYC's Annual Fleet 

Blessing.  Our Fleet Chaplain will assemble with members on the 
front docks and bless all those plying the waters of Buckeye Lake 
for the 2022 season.  To participate with your boat, assemble in 

the waters south of Watkins Island between 10:00 and 10:15 am.

2023 BLYC
GOLF OUTING

Saturday, July 15
Harbor Hills Country Club

Awards Dinner @ BLYC

Hole Sponsors & 
Team SignUps:

Contact Rickie Sue Grunden
rsgrunden@gmail.com

(614) 206-0421



ENTERTAINMENT
- Governor Joel Gabor

It has been so great seeing many of you at the BLYC, 
enjoying yourselves and enjoying the bands and events 
throughout the month of April.  Now that May is here, 
I hope that you are ready to celebrate some great events 
planned for the new month!
We begin with Cinco de Mayo on Friday, you guessed it, 
May 5th.  Cat and Howard will be entertaining us from 7:00-
10:00 pm, but please don’t hesitate to come early to begin the 
party with your favorite Margaritas!
The very next day please join us to celebrate the 110th 
Birthday of our beloved BLYC building, along with the 
146th running of the Kentucky Derby. Karrie and Rich will 
join us after the race to help us keep that party going.
And then there is Memorial Day weekend!  The Paul Clark 
Party Band joins us on May 26th as we plan to celebrate 
the initial opening of our expanded outdoor patio space; 
followed by Roxy Janes on May 28th from 6:00-9:00 pm to 
celebrate the opening of the BLYC pool.  Doo Rag will help 
us close out the busy holiday weekend by playing all of the 
summer hits as he DJ’s poolside on Monday, May 29th from 
1:00-4:00 pm. 
Please review the Log’s Upcoming Events and Monthly 
Calendar for complete details on all of the May happenings.  
You won’t want to miss anything!

All the very best, and I’ll look forward 
     to seeing you at the Club.

Joel Gabor
Entertainment

Race & Regatta
- Governor Rickie Sue Grunden

The 2023 Annual Commodore Bob Dye Poker Run - 
Saturday May 13th.  Sign up at the BLYC Bar ($20 cash) and 
pick up your map and game card.  Hop on a boat and make 
your way around the lake picking a card at participating 
establishments.  Back to BLYC by 4:00 pm where the 
winners will be announced, and other door prizes are 
available.   Not good at Poker?  The last place loser gets their 
$20 returned!  Fun in the sun for all!  Coordinators: Barb 
Hein, Tracey and Matt Davis - Bob Dye’s grandchildren.  
For questions or to donate a door prize, please text or call 
Tracey at 614 446-0131.  
The BLYC Sailing Fleet invites all the Club members and 
junior sailors to the first RACERS ROW OPEN HOUSE on 
Saturday, May 20th from 4:00-6:00 pm.  Please join us on 
the docks to meet the captains and crew of the fleet and 
tour our sailboats.  Appetizers and beverages are provided.  
Racers Row is located at the lakeside of the BLYC Eastport 
Boatyard.  The new junior sailing boathouse will also be 
open for touring.
Sailing season kicks off with the Mother’s Day Series on May 
7th & 14th with a 1:00 pm start.  It is sailed In honor of all 
Mothers of all Club members and will finish in front of the 
Clubhouse.
Join the sailors to Pray for Wind and the Burning of the 
Socks on Friday May 19th from 6:00-9:00 pm.  This is a 
fun sailing tradition to make sure the wind is steady and 
available for all sailing races during the sailing season!  Bring 
your socks and pray with us!  Don't forget to make your 
dinner reservations.
The Sail-On-Sunday begins Sunday, May 21st at 1:00 pm.   
Watch from the porch or from the lake.  It promises to be a 
very competitive year as our sailors again compete for the 
Commodore Chris J. Lambrecht Cup.
Memorial Day Weekend is traditionally one of the biggest 
Sailing weekends of the year.  We start with the weekly Sail-
On-Sunday.  The Annual Blessing of the Fleet is Monday, 
May 29th just prior to the start of the Commodore Edward C. 
Metzgar Memorial Day Long Distance Race.  The finish will 
be in front of the Club. 
Wind on Wednesday starts at 7:00.  If you are interested in 
sailing but aren’t quite ready to race on Sunday, this is where 
you can hitch a ride and learn to crew with our fleet captains 
and crew.  Juniors and parents are invited to join us.  It is 
casual sailing and "Beer Can Racing."  Contact David Paligo, 
Fleet Captain for more information. 
Pick up a complete schedule of Sailing and Boating events in 
the foyer. 

See You on the Lake!
Rickie Sue Grunden

Race & Regatta

Looking Looking for a reason to for a reason to 
get your boat in the water get your boat in the water 

"early" this year?"early" this year?

Look no further!Look no further!
Saturday, May 13Saturday, May 13



Docks & Rentals
- Governor Vic Schroeder

The lake level is at summer pool, the spillway gates are 
closed and the work on the front of the island is moving 
along as scheduled.  We still have a few slips available 
at the Eastport docks in front of the Club's Eastport 
boatyard.  If you would like one please complete a “Rental 
Request Form”. The form is available on the Yacht Club 
website under Docks & Facilities. The form may be 
submitted online, printed, or available through the club 
office. Please submit this form if you wish to cancel or 
change your assigned space. All changes require prior 
approval. 
As you use the boatyard and docks please remember to 
secure the gates when you enter or exit.   Please contact 
me with any questions or concerns regarding docks and 
rentals.   

Hope to see you at the Club, 
Vic Schroeder

Docks & Rentals

BLYC Auxiliary
Happy Mother’s Day from your Auxiliary!

Our Easter celebration included face painting, an egg 
hunt, & the Easter Bunny.  It was a success in part to Sue 
Zawislak, Kathy Severance, Commodore Rick & Marcia 
Henderson, William Carroll, Kathy Pritchard, Bill & Jan 
Buescher, Evan Bruckelmeyer, Barb Hein, & our BLYC 
staff. Thank you to all for your help.

Join us on May 11th for our next Auxiliary meeting.  Social 
hour starts at 5:30, meeting at 6:30, and then our activity 
will be to create an accent piece using a glass vase, water 
beads, & floating candle.

Keep on the lookout for the link to make your reservations 
for the July 29th Auxiliary fundraising event, Hot Summer 
Night/Under Construction. We are asking for your 
help with scratch off lottery tickets. There is an “under 
construction” donation box in the coat room. Put your 
donation in the box, either cash or tickets. It will then be a 
raffle item, a tree with lottery tickets, money can grow on 
trees. One clarification on our Sponsorship Levels: $1250 
and greater will include dinner. Think about your donation 
for sponsorship or other donations are also welcomed — 
gift baskets, gift cards, gift certificates, and other fun items.

Thank you for your continuous support of your Auxiliary!

2023 Auxiliary Board
Kathy, Janine, Jan, Michelle, Barb & Matt

Cruisin’ at the Yacht ClubCruisin’ at the Yacht Club
ANNUAL BLYC CAR SHOWANNUAL BLYC CAR SHOW

Sponsored by                         Sponsored by                         

5109 Northbank Road5109 Northbank Road
Buckeye Lake, Ohio  43008Buckeye Lake, Ohio  43008

Got a Cool Boat?Got a Cool Boat?
Special Award for Best Car & Boat ComboSpecial Award for Best Car & Boat Combo

Cruise to the shores of Buckeye Lake Cruise to the shores of Buckeye Lake 
for the 16for the 16thth annual BLYC Car Show  annual BLYC Car Show 

and enjoy the hospitality of the historic and enjoy the hospitality of the historic 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club with a full bar Buckeye Lake Yacht Club with a full bar 

& restaurant, music and more...& restaurant, music and more...

Registration: 10:00 am Registration: 10:00 am -- 3:00 pm, $10 3:00 pm, $10

© Kool Cats Photography

© Greg Miller Photography © Greg Miller Photography

For details, call (614) 370-6565 • jschwartz@itsupportltd.comFor details, call (614) 370-6565 • jschwartz@itsupportltd.com

Sunday, July 9, 2023Sunday, July 9, 2023
SEEKING SPONSORS SEEKING SPONSORS —— 4X3 BANNER - $100 4X3 BANNER - $100

25 “Cappy” 25 “Cappy” 

ParticipantParticipant
AwardsAwards

LET US KNOW ABOUT YOURLET US KNOW ABOUT YOUR
DINING EXPERIENCEDINING EXPERIENCE

www.buckeyelakeyc.com/feedbackwww.buckeyelakeyc.com/feedback
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Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris, BLYC Historian

How the Clubhouse Came to be...
Th e BLYC Clubhouse was offi  cially 
dedicated on Sunday, May 4, 1913.  It 
has faithfully served the needs of the 
membership for over 110 years.  Th e story 
of how it came to be, however, includes 
several  twists and turns, the dedication 
and philanthropy of many members, 
natrual disasters, and defi nitely a bit of 
luck.  Last month, I profi led Commodore 
Harry Holbrook (1914-1915).  While his 
contributions were great, he was far from the 
only member who made it possible.
As discussed last month, the upstart 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club faced signifi cant 
diffi  culty in fi nding a location for its 
clubhouse.  It also faced nearly impossible 
fi nancial challenges as well.  As a new club, 
there was no treasury and they quickly 
discovered that any building would require 
raising signifi cant funds for construction 
and materials.  How did they accomplish 
that?... 
Th e Buckeye Lake Building Company.
Th e Buckeye Lake Building Company was 
founded in January, 1907 as a for profi t 
corporation separate from the club itself.  It 
was brought into existence by club members 
with the stated purpose of “constructing 
and erecting buildings at or in the vicinity of 
Buckeye Lake, to be used for boat houses, club 
houses, or any similar purpose, and to acquire 
land and hold real estate necessary therefor; 
to build and equip, rent or sell sail, row or 
power boats; to erect and construct docks 
and wharves; provide harbors and anchorage 
facilities for boats; and to do any and all other 
things necessary or incidental to the execution 
of the afore said objects.” - essentially, 
anything and everything necessary to have 
a “real” yacht club.  It would then rent said 
facilities back to the club.  
As discussed last month, by 1912 the 
membership’s desire for a “real” clubhouse 
was strong.  Th e BLYC board appointed a 
committee to investigate the possibilities.  
Th e committee reported back that 
construction of the building on Watkins 
Island would be the responsibility of 
Buckeye Lake Building Company, not that 
of Buckeye Lake Yacht Club as the Building 
Company held the lease on the island; and, 
that the Club itself, owning only about 
160 shares of the approximately 500 sold 
by the building company, thus far, was not 

in a position to control the corporation. 
Furthermore, it was within the power of the 
company to sell to any member or members 
of the Club any part or all of the nearly 
500 shares still lying in its treasury. Th e 
situation also was complicated by the fact 
that a considerable number of individual 
stockholders were no longer members of the 
Club. Hence, it was not beyond the realm of 
possibility that control of the company and 
its property, and therefore that of the Club, 
could be manipulated out of the hands of 
the Club and its members. To prevent such 
possible calamity, the Club itself would have 
to acquire a majority of the company’s total 
of 1000 shares of authorized capital stock.
Fortunately for BLYC, several offi  cers of 
the Building Company were also offi  cers of 
the club.  In particular, sitting Commodore 
Harry Freeman, a well-known Columbus 
real estate developer, Walter Whitacre 
proprietor of a lumber and building 
products company, and architect Harry 
Holbrook.  Th ese men, with others, set 
out to secure enough shares under the 
Club’s control to drive the project forward 
to erect a new clubhouse... which they 
did.  Using their infl uence, they proposed 
that the Building Company erect the 
clubhouse and lease it back to the Club.  In 
exchange, the club agreed to purchase the 
remaining unsold shares of the Building 
Company.  Asset-rich and cash-poor 
(BLBC had less than $20 in the back, the 
rest was in investments), they agreed and 
somehow fi nanced the project at a cost of 
approximately $5,000 (~$150,000 in today’s 
dollars.)
Construction began that summer and 
the new clubhouse was “substantially 
completed” by mid-February, with the 
second fl oor being fi nished by a group 
of club volunteers (as was also the case 
with much of the construction).  Less 
than a month later, on March 31, the new 
clubhouse was completely awash - Watkins 
Island had reverted back to “Sunken Island” 
in the Great Flood of 1913.  Coincidentally, 
that very same day, the directors of the 
Buckeye Lake Building Company met for 
their annual meeting.  At that time, the 
Building Company had sold 776 shares 
of its authorized 1,000 total.  Of those, 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club controlled 663.  
With full control of both the meeting and 
the corporation, the Club moved forward 
making arrangements to buy the remaining 
shares and purchase the Clubhouse.
Th e following years would bring many 

diffi  culties for the club - among other 
challenges, the Great War, a tornado nearly 
destroying the Clubhouse in 1928, and the 
Great Depression. Our history is unclear 
on how the Club managed to stay afl oat 
fi nancially and manage its debt during those 
years, but somehow the club survived.  On 
November 25, 1938, at a sparsely-attended 
meeting of the Building Company, the 
club controlled 842 of the 844 shares in the 
corporation with Commodore Freeman 
owning the remaining two.  Th e decision 
was made to dissolve the Building Company 
and transfer all of its physical properties and 
liabilities to the Buckeye Lake Yacht Club.  
Th e club fi nally owned its home outright!
But, how did fi nancially struggling BLYC 
gain control of so many of the Building 
Company shares?   
Th e Wolfe family has long been associated 
with Buckeye Lake and improvements in the 
area.  Robert F. Wolfe was an early member 
of the club.  His son, Edgar would join 
following service in World War I and remain 
a loyal member of BLYC until his death.  
Edgar was an avid boater,  both here and at 
Lake Erie.  A very succesful and infl uential 
businessman,  Edgar Wolfe was equally 
well known for this philathropy -  as his 
obituary read, “Th e dominant motivation 
of Edgar Th urston Wolfe was the civic 
improvement of this community.”  Th rough 
the years, we was very active in the Club and 
oft en came to the club’s aid in times of real 
need. He served as Commodore of BLYC in 
1934 and of I-LYA in 1937.  ...You may be 
thinking, “but what does this have to do with 
the Clubhouse?”  
By the 1930’s, many of the shares in the 
Building Company that were “under the 
control of BLYC” were, actually, owned by 
Edgar Wolfe.  Over 50 years aft er the Club 
assumed control of the clubhouse, it was 
revealed by 1938 Commodore Bob Irwin 
that, for a number of years, Wolfe would 
meet annually with the Commodore to 
discuss the state of the club and that, at the 
end of such meetings, he would cast some 
of those shares into the club’s fi replace.  Th e 
fi nal shares were so burned in the fall of 
1938 in a meeting with 1939 Commodore 
Chris Lambrecht.  Just days later, on 
November 28, the Building Company was 
offi  cially, legally dissolved.
But then, we still didn’t own the island - we 
leased it from the State of Ohio.  Th ere was 
no dining room - it and the Commodores 
Lounge were porches - no front patio, no 
pool... another story for another Log.



Reservations RequiredReservations Required
Egg Strada Lorraine
Hashbrown Potatoes 

Bacon • Ham
French Toast Sticks

Oven Roasted Pork Loin
with Pear Chutney

Sliced Roast Beef
with Mushroom Gravy

Chicken Marsala
on a bed of Rice Pilaf

Buttered Corn
Zucchini Medley
Mashed Potatoes

Macaroni & Cheese
Salad Bar

Dessert Buffet

Adults - $26.95
Children 3-12 - $8.95

Children under 3 - FREE

Sunday, May 14
11:30 - 2:30

NOWNOW  ININ
STOCK!STOCK!
740-954-8004
www.robbco-llc.com

EachEach week, Rodney and the kitchen staff  week, Rodney and the kitchen staff 
prepare several great weekly features for prepare several great weekly features for 

your dining pleasure. your dining pleasure. 
www.buckeyelakeyc.com/gob-mess/weekly-featureswww.buckeyelakeyc.com/gob-mess/weekly-features

BOATING BOATING 
SEASON IS SEASON IS 

HERE!HERE!

BURNING OF BURNING OF 
THE SOCKSTHE SOCKS

& PRAY FOR WIND PARTY& PRAY FOR WIND PARTY
FRIDAY, MAY 19FRIDAY, MAY 19

Cinco de MayoCinco de Mayo
FRIDAY
MAY 5

WITH 

CAT & HOWARD

Kentucky DerbyKentucky Derby
Saturday, May 6Saturday, May 6

Karrie & RichKarrie & Rich
7:00 - 10:007:00 - 10:00



Rt. 79 (2 miles south of Heath)
Ask for Mike Bruckelmeyer

Shop 24/7 at CoconisFurniture.com

The Christopher Group

Chris HebertChris Hebert
614.419.3844
chris.hebert@herrealtors.com

Lake & LandLake & Land
Real Estate Real Estate 
SpecialistSpecialist

• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

We are the Buckeye 
Lake Authority in 

Real Estate

740-246-5525
BuckeyeLake.com

Why Us? Visit
LakeLifeAgent.com

The highest compliment I can receive is a referral from my friends, family, and clients



State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001738

Andrea Taylor Ins Agency Inc
Andrea E Taylor, Agent
5540 N Hamilton Road
Columbus, OH  43230
Bus: 614-855-9421

LET'S SAILIBRATE!

www.HedmanAnglinAgency.com |  614-486-7300

SEAS THE DAY AND GREAT RATES

INSURANCE & FINANCIAL SERVICES

740-814-0166
mlisastewart@gmail.com            

4595 Walnut Rd, Buckeye Lake, OH 43008

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.

Navigators of LawNavigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities of life. We 

focus on planning for individuals, families, and businesses.

59 N. 4TH STREET P.O. BOX 488 • ZANESVILLE, OH 43702-0488
TEL: 740.452.8484 FAX: 740.455.4124 • SWBWLAWFIRM.COM

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson
State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001739

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP RICP, Agent
417 S 30th Street
Heath, OH  43056
Bus: 740-522-5460

T. Calloway Robertson III
Senior Financial Advisor

614.825.0362 • calloway.robertson@ml.com

Merrill Lynch Wealth Management
8890 Lyra Drive 
5th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43240

fa.ml.com/robertson-and-nolan-group

Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated (also referred to as “MLPF&S” or “Merrill”) makes available 
certain investment products sponsored, managed, distributed or provided by companies that are affiliates 
of Bank of America Corporation (“BofA Corp.”). MLPF&S is a registered broker-dealer, registered investment 
adviser, Member SIPC and a wholly owned subsidiary of BofA Corp.
© 2021 Bank of America Corporation. All rights reserved. | MAP3413078 | AD-11-21-1509 | 470944PM-1121
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Secretary/Treasurer                Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        David Paligo
Fleet Captain - Power              Brian Thom
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                            
I-LYA Delegate                 Commodore Don Harris                                                
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                           Commodore David Luttenberger

                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Rear Commodore Bill Collinson
Commodores Association      Commodore Rose McEntire
Insurance Committee                                   RC Bill Collinson

Classic Boat Regatta                  Chris Heber
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing                             Governor Rickie Sue Grunden
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                            Barb Hein
		                 Governor Vic Schroeder
	            Commodore Charlie Campbell
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Jeff Schwartz
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club

(740) 929-9941
www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore
Jeff Hamilton

Vice Commodore
Mike Bruckelmeyer

Bar & Kitchen
Rear Commodore

Bill Collinson
House & Grounds

Governor Stephanie Dolan
Junior Training

Governor Joel Gabor
Entertainment 

Governor Rickie Sue Grunden
Race & Regatta

Governor Mike Perez
Membership

Governor Dean Pickett
Communications

Governor Vic Schroeder
Docks & Rentals

Board of Trustees
Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Mark Russell

Commodore Mark Pyle
Commodore Bruce Ames

Commodore Charlie Campbell

Club Management
Rodney Probst, General Manager

Ish How, Front House Manager
Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Kathy Pritchard

Vice President Jan Buescher
Vice President Janine Conrad

Secretary Michelle Guevera-Smith
Secretary Barb Hein

Treasurer Matt Fennen

Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc

Sunday, May 28Sunday, May 28
6:00 pm - 8:00 pm6:00 pm - 8:00 pm

STEAK & CHICKEN OPTIONS AVAILABLESTEAK & CHICKEN OPTIONS AVAILABLE

$$32325050
per person
per person


